BERNARDS HEATH INFANT AND NURSERY SCHOOL

Autumn Term Newsletter

4th December 2015



Class	Feeling Proud	
Heath am/Flex B	Oscar	
Heath pm/Flex A	-	
Heartwood	Eloise	
Clarence	Olivia	
Verulam	Cam	
Churchill	Ella	
Spencer	Duncan	
Mitchell	Younes	
Ryder	Tom Q	
Alban	Amilia	
Morpurgo	Jamie	

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

Robin, Jessica J., Oliba, Toby, Phoenix, Libby, Casper L, Alfie D, Beth T,

The children will be having their Christmas Parties and can wear their party clothes to school.

All Year 1&2 and FS2 classes: Tuesday 15th December. Heath Class: Wednesday 16th December.

PTA News

The Christmas Fair is **tomorrow!** It promises to be lots of fun! There will be a BBQ, cake stall, lots of games, crafts, singing, tea towels for sale designed by the children, plus lots more and of course, not forgetting Father Christmas! Don't miss out on your chance to bid for a lake holiday in France for up to 8 people. Bidding will take place via silent auction during the fair or you can make your bid in advance by emailing the PTA. Tea towels designed by all of the children at school will be on sale at the fair. They make the perfect Christmas gift. There is one design for Nursery and Reception and one design for Year 1 and 2. £4 for one or £3.50 for two or more. Thank you to everyone that has volunteered. We hope you all have a wonderful time.

Please remember that tomorrow is non-uniform day. Please can everyone bring an item or 2 for the hampers that will be raffled off at the fair. We are asking for non-perishable food items such as bottles of wine, chocolates, biscuits, sweets, savoury items, etc. Thank you in advance for your donation.

Lastly, a reminder that the PTA email address has changed to:

bernardsheathinfant.pta@hotmail.com. Have a lovely week.

Please bring in wrapped Christmas present donations for the refuge on Monday 7th December

Please come and listen to the children singing at the Christmas Fair in the hall

10.00am Year 1 11.00am Year 2

Look out for Christmas performance tickets which went in the book bags yesterday.

After school clubs have now been allocated and will be going home in book bags next week. There are spaces on the following clubs:

Monday – Singers Aloud (Y1& Y2) Tuesday – Tag Rugby (Y1 & Y2)

Thursday – Ball Games (am) (FS2, Y1 & Y2) Friday – Football Skills (am) (Y1 & Y2)

Please let the office know if you would like a place on any of these clubs

admin@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk Contact us: governors@bernardsheath.herts.sch.uk

NEW PTA FUNDRAISER

- http://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk

Pudding Survey

Thank you very much for all your comments and views in the recent parent voice 'pudding survey'.

We had over 150 responses and gathered the following data:

	Never	Once a week	Twice a week	Every day
Fruit should be served at lunchtime.	0	2	3	146
Yoghurt should be served at lunchtime.	3	9	31	104
Hot desserts (like crumble and custard) should be served at lunchtime.	12	53	61	26
Cheese and crackers should be served at lunchtime.	15	26	43	62
Cake should be served at lunchtime.	35	61	38	15
Jelly should be served at lunchtime.	45	65	26	16

Next week I have a meeting planned with Mrs
Banahan, our school cook, so we can look at these
outcomes together with her budget and time
constraints and work towards making healthy changes
to our menus. One of the main themes that came from
the responses was around the importance of teaching
children about balanced diets and healthy eating
through the curriculum at school and at home.
At school we are committed to helping children live
healthy and happy lives. Mrs Rimmer

Next week are the Christmas performances, please remember these performances are for adults only.

Milk for the Spring Term

Any children who would like to have milk in the Spring Term, please let the office have payment of £21.76 by 11th December.

Please pay by cash, WisePay or cheque (made payable to Hertfordshire County Council)

SNOW

In the event of snow you will receive a text to let you know if the school is closed. Our local radio station 3 Counties will also update you on school closures.

REMEMBER, REMEMBER			
DATE	TIME	EVENT	
Sat 5 Dec	10am	Infant School PTA Christmas Fair	
Tue 8 Dec	10am	Heath morning, All Day A and FS2 (Reception) Christmas Performance	
Wed 9 Dec	10am	Heath morning, All Day A and FS2 (Reception) Christmas Performance	
Wed 9 Dec	2pm	Heath afternoon, All Day B and FS2 (Reception) Christmas Performance	
Thu10 Dec	9.15am	Y1 Christmas Celebration	
	2pm	Y2 Christmas Performance	
Fri 11 Dec	9.15am	Y1 Christmas Celebration	
	2pm	Y2 Christmas Performance	
Tue 15 Dec	9.30am	FS2 (Reception) Tour for prospective parents	
Tue 15 Dec		FS2 and KS1 Christmas Party Day	
Wed 16 Dec		Heath Class Christmas Party	
Wed 16 Dec	1.45pm	eSafety meeting for all parents—in the hall	
Fri 18 Dec		Wear your Christmas Jumper to school fund raising day	
Fri 18 Dec	1.20pm	Term ends for Christmas holiday	
Mon 4 Jan		School Closed—Staff Training Day	
Tue 5 Jan	8.55am	Children back to school	



CHRISTMAS HOLIDAY—Mon 21 Dec—Fri 1 Jan Teacher Training Day—Monday 4th January